Dr. Sador and Berthe Benedek Memorial Library Board of Trustees Meeting, 1/28/2025 #1
Members present: Susan Goodrich, President Bill Fiske, Tim Allard, Roxanna Miller, Director Candy Wilson
Members absent: Mary Finch
No public in attendance
President Fiske opened the meeting at 1:04 pm. Members read the agenda: Bill moved to accept it; Roxy seconded that motion. Agenda accepted. The minutes of the 12/28/2024 meeting was read, an error in spelling of “gifts” was corrected. Bill moved to accept the minutes, and Tim seconded the motion. Motion accepted.
Treasurer’s Report.
The interest on the CD’s last year totaled $2148.29.
A. Balance Sheets:
1. As of November 30. 2024
a. Total assets were $334,262.24.
2. As of January 22, 2025:
a. Total assets were $319927.06.
B. Operating Budget Review
a. Candy will update recommended changes. Bill moved to accept the budget information; Susan seconded that motion. Accepted.
C. Operating Budget 2025 discussed.
D. Tax Resolution discussion
a. Bill suggested that we not go higher than $3900 per year, as asked for in previous years. Bill moved that we ask for a tax increase of $3900 for 2025. The motion was approved by all members present. (See attached copy of Bill’s formal Tax Resolution). Bill will send the resolution to the school district in early March.
Old Business
A. Friend’s Group
1. Fundraisers (Candy will get permit applications for food vending license filled out.)
1. Memorial Day BBQ we will sell prepared food.
2. All other possible food offered event will be for requested donations by patrons.
2. Community Events
1. Christmas Magic. Fewer people were in attendance. There was competition from events in other communities.
B. Update on MHJMH
a. Painting project, Candy has had difficulty reaching contractors who offered to complete the work by the original contractor, who is now deceased. Tim will try to contact the company, Home Town Construction who submitted a proposal to complete the original contract, but did not make an offer with specific details about each part of the work needed.
New Business
A. Candy led a discussion reviewing the confidentiality of Library Records. Unless there is a warrant, no information about the patron’s name, address, library materials used, or any records regarding library use or attendance may be released. The ALA bill of Rights is the only written policy available for this library to use for guidance in maintaining confidentiality. 
B. Tim moved, with Susan seconding that this library adot a Confidentiality of Library Records policy as written by Southern Tier Library System, addressing the need for maintenance of the confidentiality of all patrons unless ordered to release information by a Court order. Motion accepted.
C. Candy asked permission to give Pro-Action a library key to use on Thursdays when they came to run their program. This will end the requirement of a library Trustee needing to be present at 9:00 am to open the door. The board held a formal vote and unanimously gave the permission to candy to gif Pro-Action a library key.
D. Advocacy Campaign – There are post cards available for both Trustees and other citizens to sigh urging legislators to fund libraries. These cards will be due to Candy by March 14.
E. New services available on our website through STLS
1. Libby has a news site to check accuracy and content of articles written in the news.
2. Another service Mango Languages teaches languages including sign language.
F. Winter Read program – February 10 – March 8: Pocket Pals and raffles available for young people who sign up for the reading program. Kids can earn raffle tickets to enter the raffles of their choice based on every two hours of read up to a total of 14 hours.
G. [bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 3:32 pm. The next meeting will occur February 25 at 1:00 pm at the MHJMH.
